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Quality learning programs
Catering for all

Caring & safe environment
Excellent Resources

Beautiful surroundings

 3/4R have been exploring magnetism and how things can move without being touched. 

Year 5 & 6 students have been exploring different types of forces. This day they made and 
explored two different types of catapults. 

Year 2 have been learning about forces and how they can move through water. The students 
worked together in small groups to create paper boats which had to be able to float and 
move through the water. This was a great way for the students to work collaboratively. 

Students were excited to test out their boats to see if they could float and move in the water. 
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On Wednesday 9 and Thursday 10 June our four Stage 3 classes went to Courage to Care in Albury.  On Wednesday 
Miss Fraser and Mr Connor took their classes along with Mrs Irons and Mrs Hart.  On Thursday Mrs Cowell and Miss 
Hunt went with their classes along with Mrs Chapman and Mrs Pizzolotto.   

While we were there we heard stories from two Holocaust survivors, Peter and Judy.  We also went through an 
exhibition where we saw the striped pyjamas that people had to wear in the concentration camps and a tea set which 
was a present to a daughter who also survived the holocaust.  Both stories from Peter and Judy were emotional 
because Judy died at a young age because of hunger and Peter had to live in a wash house for several months.  Our 
eyes were opened and we realised how horrible the Holocaust really was.  All classes were praised on their behaviour 
on both days.   

Although it was emotional experience, it was amazing and we would recommend going there.  Thanks to all the 
teachers who took us there. 

Marley Gow & Matilda Seal 
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Congratulations to these 6 students – Finn, Freyja, Paige, Maryana, Jan & Campbell 
 

 

 

 

1RH enjoying Gymnastics and the Botantics Gardens!   

And how do you like some of their Picasso artworks? 
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K - 6 ASSEMBLY AWARDS
Class leadership and role model
KB Ella Mott
KW Zara Nockolds
1C Paige Cowper
1RH Isabel Storrier
1S Isla Vineburg
2G Franchesca Ellis
2TW Jaxon Brightman
2/3C Aiden Gerhard

Abby Willoughby
3/4C Jazelle Blanchard
3/4E Lucy Bowler 

Grace Flint
3/4H Asha Creek
3/4R Lucy Maynard

Wilfreder Ezou
5/6C Vital Fadhili
5/6H Matilda McPherson

Catherine Chalthleng
5/6F Hossein Ali Rahimi

Jasmine Morris
5/6R Emalia Williams

Kaiden Gibbons

Library KB
Science 1S

Honour Certificates
Parker McGillivray, Isla Vineburg, Marlie Jenkins,
Marley Gow, Oliver Seal, Lucy Bowler, 
Mordecai Morris, Judith Lal Nun Nemi, 
Moses Van Lal, Braxton Mulcair, Claire Bye,
Emalia Williams, Ty Hund

Honour Award Badge
Nawar Al Hasan

Principal Award Badge
Macey Haining
Andre Ellis

CANTEEN ROSTER
Week 1 - Term 3
Monday Staff Development Day
Tuesday Jodi, Kathy Bell
Wednesday Jodi
Thursday Jodi
Friday Jodi, Kim Farrelly and Garry Pascoe

CALENDAR
June
Friday 25 Last Day - Term 2
July
Monday 12 SDD - Staff ONLY return
Tuesday 13 ALL staff and students return for 

Term 3
Wednesday 14 P & C Meeting @ 7.00 pm
September
Friday 10 P & C - Obstacool

REMINDERS
June
Wednesday 23 PAYMENT and PERMISSION 

NOTE DUE - Term 3 Gymnastics - 
KB, KW, 1C & 1S - $45.00

July
Friday 16 ORDERS CLOSE - MSP 

Photographs - School Leaders & 
House Captains

August
Friday 27 APPLICATIONS CLOSE - 

Kindergarten 2022 

POP payments - if paying on the due date, can we 
please ask that you make the payment prior to 6.00 pm 
as this is the closing time for payments via the bank.
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Dear TPPS families

We are at Week 10 in Term 2 and staff and students are ready to recharge after a big learning term. School finishes this 
Friday for two weeks where we can all rest and recover.

•	 The last day of Term 2 is Friday 25/6. Teachers will be back preparing for Term 3 at the School Development 
	 Day on Monday 12 July. Students come back to school Tuesday 13 July.

•	 Congratulations to our TPPS netballers who played Monday in the knockout and Tuesday in the gala day. 
	 They were excellent ambassadors for our school and played well. 

•	 We have also had approximately 70 students visit WWHS to participate as audience members for the WWHS 
	 dance spectacular. They were great representatives of our school. 

•	 Today we have basketballers representing our school in the PSSA knockout. I know they will be as 
	 responsible and respectful as our other sports people have been. 

•	 Today we are also hosting the final of the multi-cultural public speaking competition at TPPS. We have two 
	 students speaking in the Stage 2 final – Bridget Blake and Cooper Chapman and two students in the 
	 Stage 3 final – Georgia Madden and Travis Clothier. Good luck!!!

•	 Academic reports for TPPS were sent home with students yesterday. If you did not receive your child’s 		
	 report, please contact the office and we will arrange a copy to be sent to you. If you have questions or issues, 		
	 please make an appointment to talk to your child’s classroom teacher.

•	 Tomorrow (Thursday) is the last day our School Counsellor (in training) William Winter, will be at TPPS. 
	 William has been excellent to work with and has been a great asset to our staff and the learning support team. 
	 Good luck in the next stage of your career William! At this stage we haven’t been made aware of a 
	 replacement.

Lastly, a huge thank you to the staff and students at TPPS. I appreciate the effort that you have all put in to make sure that 
learning occurs and we all make progress. 

Have a great break. Stay safe.

Anna Roberts - Principal

 NEWS   NEWS   NEWS

P & C NEWS
 
July Meeting
•	 Wednesday 14th July @ 7pm in the school staffroom. This is Week 1 of Term 3.

Canteen News
•	 Thank you to our families for supporting the canteen
•	 Thank you to the parents and grandparents who volunteer in our canteen
•	 Thank you to Jodi for the fabulous job you continually do

Clothing Pool
The Clothing Pool will open on the Staff Development Day (Monday 12 July) from 3.30pm to 4.30pm. 

Facebook Page
Turvey Park Public School P&C Association is our official Facebook page. ‘Like’ us, to keep up to date with P&C information. 

Have a great holiday. We have 3 P&C events planned for Term 3 – watch this space!
veyp
Michelle McKelvie – P&C Secretary
turveyparkpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au

P & C meets on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 7.00pm in the staffroom.
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KINDERGARTEN 2022
We are currently taking  

APPLICATIONS FOR ENROLMENT IN KINDERGARTEN FOR 2022

Do you have a child who will be starting Kindergarten next year?  Do you know someone with a child ready for 
school?

Please contact us as soon as possible if your answer to either of these questions is YES!

Applications are to be completed and returned to school by:  Friday 27 August 2021.

2021 International Competitions and Assessments for Schools  - Year 3 to Year 6 ONLY

Our school Turvey Park Public School has successfully registered for the UNSW Global Parent Payment System.

The Parent Payment System is a simple and secure online payment service specifically for parents to purchase ICAS 
Assessment.

Instructions : parents can access this service at https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps into the browser - 
CLOSING DATES are listed on the ICAS website.

Our school’s Unique Access Code is: OLP084

Turvey Park Public School will not accepting payments to the school.  This is the ONLY method of payment for your 
child/ren to participate in ICAS Education Assesssments.

Assessments available at TPPS are:  Science, Mathematics, Spelling, Digital Technologies, English and Writing.  The 
cost per assessment is $17.05.  

Anne Cowell

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS
Parents may like to order copies of the following photographs from MSP:     School Leaders & House Captains.

The cost of each photograph is $15.00 to order. These are on display at the office. 

If you wish to order any of the above photographs, please write your child’s name, class and the photos you wish 
to order clearly on a MSP order / payment envelope, available from the office.

Orders close : Friday 16 July 2021.order any of 
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Centacare South West NSW
Wagga Wagga | Albury | Griffith | 
Mulwala
Phone 1300 619 379

“Kids don’t come with an instruction manual!”
The Triple P Positive Parenting Program is for parents/carers with children aged 
3–12 years. 
The program can help you with a specific problem, provide tips on parenting 
and help with understanding your child’s development and behaviour.
Triple P can also help to develop family relationships, assisting children to reach 
their full potential.
The program gives you the tools to:
• Encourage behaviour you like from your child
• Deal positively and consistently with problem behaviour
• Take the stress out of parenting

TRIPLE P
POSITIVE

PARENTING

PROGRAM  

For further information or to register your interest please contact Centacare South West NSW
Call 1300 619 379 or email info@centacareswnsw.org.au

Where: Tolland Hub, 41 Bruce Street, Tolland (and some telephone sessions)

When: Wednesday 28th July & 4th, 11th, 18th August (face to face), 25th 
August & 1st, 8th September (telephone), 15th September (face to face)

Time:   12:00pm - 2:00pm  

Fees:   FREE

Facilitator: Maree 

Closing date for registrations: 14th July 2021 

By attending this program, you will receive:
• A workbook
• A certificate of completion

Centacare South West NSW
Wagga Wagga | Albury | Griffith | Mulwala
Phone 1300 619 379
www.centacareswnsw.org.au

Centacare is delivering the FRIENDS Resilience program 
in week 2 of the School Holiday Break

The FRIENDS program is an Australian developed program by Dr. Paula Barret endorsed by 
the World Health Organisation. It was created to assist young children to build resilience, self-
esteem and confidence and to learn important skills and techniques to cope with feelings of 
fear and worry. Each letter of the word FRIENDS helps children remember each of the skills taught 
throughout the program:

FRIENDS
RESILIENCE 
PROGRAM

School
Holiday 
Program
8-12 years

Spaces are limited to 10 Children
Book now to avoid disappointment 

For enquiries and bookings please call the Office on 1300 619 379.

Last upd
ated

: June 2021

F: eelings 
R: elax 
I: can try 
E: ncourage 
N: urture 
D: on’t forget to be brave 

S: tay calm 

Children learn valuable skills such as: 
• Kindness and empathy 
• Identifying body clues and relaxation 
• Changing “red” thoughts to “green” thoughts 
•Making good choices and solution finding

Location: St Michaels Parish Centre, Johnson St Wagga               
When:  5th, 6th and 7th July 2021
Duration: 9:00am - 3:00pm each day 
Facititator: Gloria Blacka
Cost: $280 all inclusive, includes participant book & 
completion certificate. A parent information session at 
the beginning of the Program is included in the price. 
Children attending will be required to bring a packed 
lunch and fruit snacks on each day.

Please note that the FRIENDS Group         
programs are currently not subject to    
Medicare or Private Health Rebates.


